
 

 

April 9, 2025 

 

Connell LLC 

7785 Highland Meadows Pkwy, Ste 100 

Fort Collins, CO 80528 

 

Notice of Neighborhood Meeting 

 

You are invited to attend a Neighborhood Meeting regarding the Ladera South Subdivision 

Application that has been submitted to the Town of Timnath. Following a presentation by the 

development team, the public may engage in the development review process by making 

comments focused on this Application. This property is generally located west of County Road 

5, on either side of Weitzel Street. See the vicinity map included below for more location 

information.  

 

 

 

This Neighborhood Meeting will be held: 

Monday, April 28th, 2025 – 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm 

CF&G Public Market & Coffee House 

2nd Floor Public Meeting Room 

4138 Main Street, Unit A 

Timnath, CO 80547 

(coffee, tea, morsels & bites available) 

 

Owner:   Connell LLC 

   7785 Highland Meadows Pkwy, Ste 100 

Fort Collins, CO 80528 

William Welch  

wwelch@wmtwelch.com 

 

Project Name:  Ladera South Subdivision Filing No. 4, Preliminary Plat Application  

Property Size: 194.35 acres 

Current Zoning: RC – Regional Commercial including existing PD Overlay 

Location: West of County Road 5, on either side of Weitzel Street, and a portion of 

Ladera Subdivision Filing No. 2 

Parcel #s:  8603406003, 8603110004, 8603106002  

  

General Description:  The proposal includes the establishment of nine (9) lots and six (6) tracts 

on 194.35 acres. Principle uses consist of Open space, Business, Commercial, Retail and Multi-

family dwellings 



Other supporting materials for the submittal can be found on the Town of Timnath’s Planning 

website. 

If you are unable to attend the meeting and would like a copy of the presentation, please contact 

Cathy Mathis at cathy@tbgroup.us. 

Requests for a copy of the presentation must be made by April 14, 2025.  

The affected property owners list for this neighborhood meeting is derived from official records 

of the Assessor’s Office of Larimer County, Colorado. Because of the lag time between home 

occupancy and record keeping or because of rental situations, a few affected property owners or 

residents may have been missed. Please feel free to notify your neighbor of this pending meeting 

so all neighbors may have the opportunity to attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 












